Department of Conservation and Development

30 Muir Road Martinez, CA 94553

Phone: 1-855-323-2626

Contra Costa County



John Kopchik Director

Aruna Bhat Deputy Director

Jason Crapo Deputy Director

Maureen Toms
Deputy Director

Kara Douglas
Assistant Deputy Director

Victoria Mejia Business Operations Manager

August 24, 2016

Eric Volta, Superintendent Liberty Union High School District 20 Oak Street Brentwood, CA 94513

Subject: LUHSD Purchase of APN #s: 011210028, 011210027, 011210026

Dear Superintendent Volta:

It has come to the County's attention that last year the Liberty Union High School District (LUHSD) purchased Assessor's Parcel Number (APN) 011210028 south of Discovery Bay at the end of Kellogg Creek Road. Public Resources Code §21151.2 and Government Code §65402 require, among other actions, that school districts notify the local planning department and planning commission prior to any acquisition. To my knowledge, the County received no such notification. These notifications help keep the County informed of activities in the unincorporated areas. In addition, these statutes help to promote collaboration between our two agencies through the reporting and investigative activities mentioned in the code.

We understand that this latest acquisition is expanding LUHSD's existing holdings immediately to the north (APNs 011210027 and 011210026) which were purchased in 2010. I understand that these two parcels were also purchased without the notification required in the aforementioned code sections.

If the subject parcels are to be developed such that they produce a positive community asset, include safe, sufficient access, and result in an adequate California Environmental Quality Act analysis, a collaborative process with the County will be critical. In this light, the land acquisitions without the required notifications are of concern to the County as we have responsibility for the transportation network surrounding the facility.

Eric Volta, Superintendent August 23, 2016

I would appreciate it if we could meet to review our options for communicating and coordinating on these matters. If you or members of your staff could please contact me (674-7819, john.kopchik@dcd.cccounty.us) or John Cunningham, Principal Planner (925-674-7833, john.cunningham@dcd.cccounty.us) at your earliest convenience I would appreciate it.

Sincerely,

Jøhn Kopchik, Director

Contra Costa County Department of Conservation and Development

cc:

Federal D. Glover, Supervisor – District V
Mary N. Piepho, Supervisor – District III
Bryan Montgomery, City Manager – Oakley
Gustavo Vina, City Manager – Brentwood
Julie Bueren, Director – Public Works Department
Dan Peddycord, Director of Public Health – Health Services
Catherine Kutsuris, Interim General Manager – Discovery Bay CSD

Attachment: 5th High School Site Area Map

